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Library  
NEW Library Hours  
 

Monday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Tuesday 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday  10:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Thursday 11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Friday  12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Saturday/Sunday Closed  
Statutory Holidays Closed 
Effective Victoria Day to Labour Day  

 

Library Hours: After one full year of tracking patron use of the library by the day of 

the week and hour of the day, we have concluded that the above hours are the most 

inclusive for our current programming and high use periods. We are very happy to 

also say that the extended hours that we had implemented in the past year are not 

being reduced! We have been able to spread the hours across 6 days per week in-

stead of the 5 that we needed to maintain in the spring to acclimate to the extended 

hours. 
 

Conspiracy Book Club: There’s still time to join our thought inducing new book club!  

Our first meeting to discuss Atlantis theories will be Saturday September 16th at 4:00 

pm. The selected title is The Lost Empire of Atlantis: History’s Greatest Mystery      

Revealed by Gavin Menzies. This title was chosen to highlight one of the many Atlantis 

civilization theories, feel free to read or watch anything on the topic of the lost civiliza-

tion of Atlantis; from YouTube to blogs to books…if it’s about Atlantis, it’s on topic! 
 

Children’s Programming – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 

The Big Read 2017 – talk to Toni about how you can get involved in promoting   

reading with your children in the early childhood years. 

StoryTime for Parents & Tots will start at 10:00 am on Tuesday September 12th  
 

Is your child ready for Kindergarten? 

http://bc.ctvnews.ca/is-your-child-ready-for-kindergarten-1.771009 

Toni has a great program that implements STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, 

Arts & Math) throughout the year so your child goes home excited about learning! This 

program helps to ensure that your child is learning what they need to know to start 

school off right!  We will be starting the year off with a scarecrow theme! Of course feel 

free to bring along younger siblings to join in on the fun and learning as well, it’s never 

too soon to start them on their journey toward educational excellence. 
 

Library Club: for K-Grade 4 will meet from 3:30 to 4:30 on Wednesday, September 

13th We will be starting off the year with the theme Aliens Among Us! Once a month, 

there will also be a cultural focus that will likely be showcased in the Arts portion of 

Toni’s STEAM program.  Every week may include crafts, activities and games all fo-

cused around a common theme to get your children excited about learning. 

Young Adult Programming: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 
 

LEGO Challenge: We are moving LEGO challenge day to Mondays! This amazing 

weekly club will now start at 3:15 on Monday September 11th and run for an hour and 

a half with an extra 15 minutes before the library closes to find their new favorite 

read! This program is directed towards children age 8 and up, but if your child is 
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younger, familiar with standard LEGO and would not be frustrated by a weekly chal-

lenge, please talk to Shellie about getting special permission to attend this club. Don’t 

forget that your children can play with LEGO at any time when the library is open, 

younger patrons need parental supervision. 
 

Tween Thursdays: Tween club is for young adults in grades 5 through 7. This club is 

an older version of library club, with more age appropriate games, crafts and activities 

to keep older children interested and engaged in our library programs. This club will 

start on Thursday September 14th, its usual day of the week, but it too will start at 3:15 

and go until 4:45. 
 

Teen Drop-In: Teen Night has moved to Thursdays from 5:oo-7:00.  This program will 

start off with a Pizza Night!  Yup, that’s right PIZZA!  On this first night, Shellie will be 

listening to the attending teens as to what they want to see in their fall programming 

line-up.  Your teen will be able to choose what they will be doing during these drop-in 

times!  We can have Karaoke nights, movies, book club, crafts (no, not  baby crafts :P), 

even food fun!   

Item Donations –This month we have received many books and other items for our 

programs from community members!  We really appreciate that you keep us in mind to 

rehome your books! 
 

Brooklyn Howard – 4 colouring books & YA program supplies 

Linda MacKeigan – 2 YA Fiction 

Anonymous – 1 adult paperback 

Sydne Douglas – 15 Young People books  

Fay Lavallee – 5 adult books 

Tashana Winnicky – 21 books in adult non-fiction, adult & YA fiction 

Zwygart Family – 3 DVDs, 2 HC fiction 

Sam Zwygart – 1 adult non-fic, 3 easy books & 47 Young People titles! 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-

9414 and don’t forget to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current 

events!  
"Autumn seemed to arrive suddenly that year.  

The morning of the first September was crisp and golden as an apple."  
— J.K. Rowling  

Harry Potter and the Deathly Hallows  
(Harry Potter, #7) 

 

 
 

 

The last day for the season is Monday, September 4th; the pool will be 
open from 10:00am - 8:00pm and will be FREE swim the entire day!! 

 

Thank You for another great Season! 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Natilie Pringle. We will be open  

Monday to Friday each week. 

Register at any time, please call/text Amanda at 250-308-4417 or email  

amanda-neal@hotmail.com 

Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool  
Starts September 5th 

www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 
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No complaints about the summer we’ve 

enjoyed in this area.  Warm days and 

warm lakes to swim in making it THE  

place to be. Visitor numbers were up 

for us most likely as people in the prov-

ince rescheduled their vacations to 

avoid areas under siege of the wild 

fires. As in the past, our community is 

always positively commented for being 

lovely and quaint and invoking a ‘good 

feeling’ to it! 
 

We continued to enjoy the visitation of long distance bicycle riders coming through 

Hudson’s Hope. They have the most interesting stories and reasons for their long 

distance ride. For example see our Facebook post of Paul Rudershausen or go   

directly to his posts at riding4research.org he definitely had the hot weather of 

August to ride in.  

Speaking of bikes the regional motorcycle poker 

ride organized by Chetwynd was on August 19. 

This ride for charity had riders picking out a poker 

hand card at Chetwynd, Tumbler Ridge, Dawson 

Creek, Taylor, Fort St. John and of course our  

community. We had three local registrants and the 

proceeds went to the Friends of Hudson’s Hope. 
 

With the Fall Fair coming up soon I hope you were 

out picking the bumper berry crop and preserving 

for this event celebrating 25 years. Or out in the 

garden  pampering a prize exhibit to enter.       

Perhaps taking a great photo or writing a great 

story or poem. Lots of regional visitors always 

come for this event. 
 

We’ve had a great response to setting up the 

Roaming Visitor Tent I mentioned last month. 

Many visitors stopped by especially when out at 

one of the lakes or pool. Some of our T-shirt   

merchandise is on for half price so if you get time 

stop in and see what kind of deals we have for 

you! 
 

Kathy, Celina and Austin 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 
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September at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
The 2017 Museum Harvest Social and Fundraising Dinner will be on  

November 18th!! Mark your calendars!! 
 

Have you ever wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 

Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers, men and women 

that came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next    

couple of months, we will be giving you a little history on the people that your 

streets are named after! 

Next Up – Pollon Street 

Pollon St. is named after Jack Pollon. Jack arrived with his 

three children Earl, Art and Phyllis in 1930. They settled in 

Beryl Prairie but after a horrible winter they moved down 

to a cabin close to the river. Jack discovered that the 

bench that his cabin was built on was made of limestone 

and proceeded to build a lime kiln. Jack’s lime was 

shipped down river by barge and was used to maintain the 

white Hudson’s Bay Company building through out the 

North. If you would like more info on the Pollon family 

stop by the museum! 
 

The museum is always looking 

for volunteers! If you have a 

keen interest in history or 

would just like to learn a little 

more about the valley we live in, come out and volun-

teer – we have lots of scanning and accessioning of   

historical photos and artifacts to be done – training is 

provided.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on     

September 21, 2017 at 1pm in the afternoon in St .   

Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical 

meetings. If you would like any further information, 

please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email 

at hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

Open Monday to Sunday 9-5 until the end of September 

 
Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

Council gave First and Second Readings for the “District of Hudson’s Hope Official           
Community Plan Amendment Bylaw No. 888, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on 
August 14th, 2017. Bylaw 888, amends the District of Hudson’s Hope Official Community Plan 
Bylaw No. 822, 2013” by changing the land use designation of  Parcel A(R33952) of Block 7, 
Section 19, Township 81, Range 25 West of the 6th Meridian Peace River District Plan 1679    

Except Plans H733, 27536, and PGP 36042 from Light Industrial to General Residential. A 
Public Hearing is set for August 28th, 2017 at the Regular Council Meeting. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 889, 2017 
Council gave First and Second Readings for the “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amend-
ment Bylaw No. 889, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on August 14th, 2017. Bylaw 
889 amends the “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 823, 2013” by Changing the 
zoning of the Parcel A(R33952) of Block 7, Section 19, Township 81, Range 25 West of the 

6th Meridian Peace River District Plan 1679 Except Plans H733, 27536, and PGP 36042 from 
M1(Light Industrial) to R2(Multi-unit Residential). A Public Hearing is set for August 28th, 
2017 at the  Regular Council Meeting. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Safe Premises Bylaw No. 890, 2017 
Council gave First, Second, and Third Reading to the “Hudson’s Hope Safe Premises Bylaw 

No. 890, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on August 14th, 2017. The bylaw’s    
purpose is to govern how owners maintain their property in allowing tenants to inhabit their 

property re the safety conditions thereof. It spells out the owner’s safety responsibility in 
maintaining standards and living conditions of the property before a landlord may allow 
someone to inhabit such property.  And should a landlord find the property has deteriorated 
from the initial acceptable conditions the landlord must vacate the premise until such    
premise has been brought back to the bylaw’s standard. 

As per the District of Hudson’s Hope Garbage Bylaw No. 838, 2014  
Section 4. Collection Services 

(5) All garbage shall be contained in securely tied plastic bags and shall be placed in a Dis-
trict of Hudson’s Hope issued garbage container for collection adjacent to the boulevard, 

curb or shoulder of the roadway prior to 8:00 am on the day of collection. 
(7) The District shall be under no obligation to collect or remove garbage or nay other waste 
material from any roadway if the occupier has not placed such material for     collection in 
accordance with the requirements of this bylaw. 
This includes all commercial and residential garbage Containers. 

There shouldn’t be beer bottles or any other loose materials thrown into the regular trash. 
This creates a safety hazard for the personnel who are collecting the garbage.  
Everyone has the right to go home safely at the end of the day. 
District employees are not responsible to pick up any loose materials or garbage that has 
not been secured in bags. 
Remember to recycle your bottles and cans. Please donate them by the Legacy Market, this 
helps our community and protects our environment for our children and their future.  

   District of Hudson’s Hope Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 



    The Bulletin                                                 10                                                      September 2017 

 

 

School District 60 wants you to know …... 

You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow strong roots 

for learning both in and out of school. 

September Tip—       

Talking & Listening 
 

 give your full attention by shutting off all devices – radio, TV, DVD, phone, 

etc. 

 talk about everything you see 

 take turns telling a story or listening to a story 

 ask questions and listen to the answer 

 teach your child new words by saying them together 

 talk or sing while you drive cook, clean or cuddle 

Why? Children who hear a lot of language in their early years have more success with 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone 

has had a wonderful summer and that you kids are looking  

forward to going back to school. The Lions take the summer off 

from our meetings but we still keep busy.  
 

We will be putting on a Community 

Pancake Breakfast at the 25th Annual Fall Fair on 

September 9. Sausages, pancakes and coffee will be 

served up from 9 to 11 free of charge. Come on out 

and enjoy a day at the fair, there is something there 

for everyone!! 
 

FUN FACT: A female lion needs 5kg of meat a day. A male needs 7kg or more a 

day. 
 

Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at   

lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 

Roary 

Hudson’s Hope Website Events Calendar 
 

Did you know that on the Hudson’s Hope website, we maintain a Events Calen-

dar. We normally put all the events we see in the Bulletin and on PSA’s in this 

calendar. If you have an event you want added 

please email us at becky@hudsonshope.ca. This 

is a great resource if you are trying to plan an 

event that won’t be on the same day as other 

community events! 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Late summer and early fall are just the best time of year! Not too hot, not too cold, 

no bugs, beautiful fall colors, kids excited about a new school year, all the migrato-

ry birds training the young ones and organizing for the long journey south.  Just 

the best time!  
 

Highway #29: Ardill’s Coulee Construction: 

Ardill’s coulee is about 30 km east of Hudson’s Hope on Highway #29 – that patch 

where the road eroded and had to be moved over last spring. A temporary repair 

was put in but not paved. A washboard surface developed and as many of you 

have said, it has become a hazardous spot. Several people have complained about 

it and on the evening of August 24, a car skidded on the washboard and rolled. 

Fortunately no one was seriously hurt. 
 

When I called the Ministry of Transportation, on the 25th, they provided some good 

news: repair is scheduled to begin Monday, August 28th. It will be a big project, as 

they have to dig right down to the creekbed to replace the culvert. That and    

hauling in good packable fill will take some time. There will be single lane traffic 

and perhaps some delays. Highways recommends allowing a little extra time for 

the trip to Fort St John. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Solar Project Open House 

Saturday, September 23rd   

Bullhead Mountain Curling Club, Upstairs 

1:30 - 3:00 – Open House Presentation   

 Peace Energy Co-op representatives will explain the project, show video 

of construction, etc.  

3:00 – 4:30 – Tour of the of the installation sites 

 Visit some of the buildings that are in various stages of construction to 

see it on-site.  
 

Union of BC Municipalities Conference (UBCM): 

For Council, September brings the annual conference of all BC municipalities. With 

a new government in place, there will be new ministers, and in some cases, new 

staff and new policies to become acquainted with, so it is a particularly important 

one. Top of the list for us this year is getting a joint meeting with the Ministers of 

Municipal Affairs & Housing, Indigenous Relations & Reconciliation and Forests, 

Lands & Natural Resource Operations to discuss governance of the Peace Moberly 

Tract special management area.  
 

We’ve also asked to meet the Minister of Health about challenges of ambulance 

service in small communities and a single doctor clinic. We’re asking to speak with 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

the Minister of Energy, Mines & Petroleum Resources about the many interfaces 

we have with that Ministry on all three of their mandates.   
 

Site C Referral to the BC Utilities Commission: 

The incoming government has referred Site C to the BC Utilities Commission 

(BCUC) for advice on whether Site C should continue as is, be abandoned, or  

suspended and re-examined before 2024. 
 

The BCUC was established in 1980 by then-Premier Bill Bennett. Pretty well all 

jurisdictions in the developed world have such commissions. Their job is to gather 

all relevant information and advise their governments whether a project is in the 

public interest. In BC, Site C was one of the first projects to be examined. In 1982 

the BCUC advised government not to proceed because there was no proven need 

for the power and if there was a need, Site C had not been shown to be the best 

place to get it. In 1993 Site C was looked at again but the BC Hydro Board of  Di-

rectors decided it was too expensive and not needed. 
 

In 2010, Premier Gordon Campbell changed legislation, exempting Site C and ten 

other Hydro projects from BCUC scrutiny. Construction of Site C began a year and 

a half ago. 
 

The District’s position has consistently been that Site C should be examined by 

the BCUC to determine if it is in the public interest. Clearly, examination by the 

BCUC should have been done before construction started, but anyway, we are 

where we are.  Phase 1 is to gather information & data and the deadline is August 

30. A preliminary report will be made public on September 20. Phase 2 will be  

receiving input on the interim report, and issuing a final report by November 1.  
 

We don’t know yet where the BCUC will hold their meetings to receive input. I 

have invited them to come to Hudson’s Hope, given that we are the community 

most impacted by Site C. I have not yet received a response.   
 

Long weekend coming up – have a great one!   

 

    

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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 Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

 

SHANNON MASON SCHOOL OF DANCE  

DANCE PROGRAM FOR   

TAP, IRISH, JAZZ, BATON  

CLASSES HELD AT THE PEARKES CENTRE   
 

FRIDAY  SEPT. 8TH   SAT. 9TH  

Classes run from September 2017 to May 2018 
 

  Friday Novice Tap  ….. 3:30 - 4:15  pm ….$34.00  

  Friday Beginner tap …… 4:15 - 4:45pm … $26.00 
 

  Saturday classes  
 

  9:30am  Jr Irish  45 minute class $34.00 

  10:15am Novice Irish  45 minute class $34.00 

  11:00 am Jazz  45 minute class $34.00 

  11:45am Baton   30 minute class $26.00 
 

      Payment made by the month of first lesson  
 

       For more information you can reach me at  

250 783-0506  

Thank you Shannon Mason 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Patrick James McEvoy was born September 1st, 1960 in 

Kenora, Ontario and left us for the mountains on August 

13th, 2017. He leaves to mourn his daughter, Patricia 

McEvoy, grandchildren Kwiadda, Tallasks, and Lootska.  

Sisters: Sandra Walker, Sylvia Heibert, Kelly Pederson 

(Chicky), and adopted sister Bea Gauthier and step 

mothers: Margaret Campbell and Marvelene Watson 

Brother in Laws: Al Walker, Ernie Hiebert, Brian Pederson 

and numerous nieces, nephews and cousins.              

Predeceased: Father Jim McEvoy, and Mother Wanda 

McEvoy.  

Due to his illness, Pat slipped away Sunday morning.  

Patrick James McEvoy was raised in Hudson’s Hope, en-

joying the wilderness, trapping, hunting and fishing. Pat was the type of man who 

would give the shirt off his back and sit and freeze to make sure you were warm. 

He loved and cared for people. He was a hard working man with many lifelong 

friends who knew him with a heart of gold.  

He made many trips to the Nass Valley picking mushrooms and enjoying nature. 

He was famous for his bannock, and loved his music and dancing. A Celebration of 

Patrick’s life was held at the Saulteau First Nation band hall in Moberly Lake on 

August 19th, 2017. Pat was a good friend and will be dearly missed.  

Obituary for Patrick James McEvoy 

The Friends of Hudson’s Hope would like to thank the International  

Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Union #258 for their donation of $500.00  

for the Food Bank Canada 150 Challenge! Our community appreciates your 

teams hard work.  
 

The public washroom in the laundromat has had a recent upgrade! Thank-you   

Clayton Stacey for installing our new Baby Change Table. Moms and Babies will 

appreciate the convenience and safety. 
 

It’s hunting season and the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Food Bank can use your  

support. Anyone wishing to donate wild game can do so by contacting Patti 250-

783-0977 or Maureen 250-783-0967. We will pay the cutting and wrapping  

charges as it has to be done in an approved facility. 
 

Have a safe and wonderful fall season! 
 

Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society 



         September 2017      17                                          The Bulletin 

 

 

 

The Terry Fox Run for Cancer Research  

at the Hudson’s Hope School  

Registration is by donation. 

 

Pledge sheets are available-      
get your family, friends and             

co-workers to pledge funds        

to support the cause. 

 

Currently have T-shirts sizes: 

XXL, XL, L, M, S, YM child. 

$20.00 

 

Register: 9-9:45 am  

Run / Walk / Roll : 10:00 am 

 

BIKES, ROLLERBLADES, 

STROLLERS, CATS, DOGS  

 ALL ARE WELCOME !!! 

Contact Jason 783-1071 or naisby@pris.ca to get pledge sheets or order merchandise. 

Or go to https://shop.terryfox.org 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1   2 

3 4 5 
 

6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 
 

21 22 23 
 

24 25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 

S e p t e m b e r  2 0 1 7  

COUNCIL 

MEETING 

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays        7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays        7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday             7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the month at   7:00pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday        7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at    250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday         7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday        7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays        3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                  10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays        3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays         4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday        7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday        1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday        7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                   7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays      9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday        As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays        7:00 pm 

* Senior Bus Trip 

* Farmers Market  

Labour Day 
District Office  
Closed 

END OF BAG WEEK 

SOLAR  SEMINAR 

CURLING ARENA 
Terry Fox Run 



         September 2017      19                                          The Bulletin 

 

 

 

10115 MacDougall Street 

250 783 5355 

Hours of Operation 
Monday—Friday  8 - 8 

Saturday   9 - 6 

Sunday                               12 - 5 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the surrounding community! 

A Proud Member 

Weekly Specials 
 

Fresh Meat 

Now open Sundays! 

Council Meeting 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

O c t o b e r  2 0 1 7  

COUNCIL 

MEETING 

COUNCIL 

MEETING 
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MEDIA RELEASE 
August 3, 2017 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 
 

Hudson’s Hope Saves Money with Solar 
 

A small, rural community in northeast British Columbia is leading the way when it comes 

to municipal-scale solar power. As some 1500 solar panels go up this summer, the District 

of Hudson’s Hope electrical bills will go down, down, down.  
 

“We calculate that the District’s electricity costs will be reduced by about $70,000 per 

year,” explains District CAO Tom Matus. “If we allow for future rate increases, we’ll save 

close to $3 million over the next 30 years.”  
 

Over this summer and fall, some 500 kilowatts of grid-tied solar will be installed on the 

roofs of five Hudson’s Hope municipal buildings, including their curling rink, their arena, 

District Office, public works shop and tourist information centre.  
 

Several of the buildings to be outfitted with solar will be electrically “net zero” meaning the 

solar array will produce all the power the building needs each year, reducing the cost of 

electricity for that building to almost zero. This will be a big savings for the District of Hud-

son’s Hope.  
 

“When completed, this will be the largest municipal solar array in BC,” says Mayor Gwen 

Johansson. “We are proud to be a leader in electricity self-generation, and appreciate the 

BC Hydro net-metering initiative that helps us achieve it.”  
 

Hudson’s Hope received a $1.35 million grant from the Strategic Priorities Fund/Federal 

Gas Tax Fund through the Union of BC Municipalities for their solar project.  
 

Peace Energy Renewable Energy Cooperative and Moch Electric Ltd., both experienced so-

lar designers and installers based in nearby Dawson Creek, were selected to build the solar 

power systems.  
 

For the District, local hiring, training and education are important parts of their solar pro-

ject, economic benefits beyond money saved on electrical bills. Students from Hudson’s 

Hope High School have been hired for the summer to help with the solar installation, and 

other education and training opportunities will be offered in the community during con-

struction. District personnel will also be trained to monitor, operate and maintain the solar 

power systems over the long term.  
 

“This project will reduce our Municipal District electrical costs for these buildings by an av-

erage of about 75 percent,” comments Mayor Johansson. “It will also be a source of com-

munity pride and contribute to our long-term economic development. We are thrilled by 

the benefits that come with our move to a clean energy future.” 
 

For more information, call Hudson’s Hope District Office at 250-783-9901visit our website 

or join us on Facebook 
http://hudsonshope.ca https://m.facebook.com/hudsons.hope.bc                        
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RESOURCES:  
 

District of Hudson’s Hope:  http://hudsonshope.ca/  

    https://m.facebook.com/hudsons.hope.bc  

    District office:  9904 Dudley Drive  

       Hudson’s Hope, British Columbia, 

       Canada V0C 1V0  

       Phone: 250-783-9901  
 

CAO Tom Matus,   cell 250-783-0942 office 250-783-9901  

    cao@hudsonshope.ca  
 

Mayor Gwen Johansson:  cell 250-783-0820 office 250-783-9901  

    gjohan@pris.ca  
 

Peace Energy Cooperative:  Media Relations:  Don Pettit  

       250-782-6068  

       dpettit@pris.ca  

    office 250-782-3882  

    admin@peaceenergy.ca  

    www.peaceenergy.ca  

    Office: 1204-103rd Ave.  

    Dawson Creek, British Columbia, Canada V1G 2G5  
 

Moch Electric Ltd.:   Ron Moch: cell 250-719-5277  

    office 250-782-2618  

    ron.moch@mochelectric.com  
 

BC Hydro net metering:  www.bchydro.com/net-metering  
 

SOLAR QUICK FACTS:  
 

• Solar power is the fastest growing energy source in the world.  

• The International Energy Agency predicts that within 30 years solar will be the  

world’s biggest single source of electricity.  

• The cost of solar power has decreased by more than 80% over the last 8 years.  

• The cost of solar continues to decline and will be cost competitive with all other 

sources of electricity within just three years.  

• Solar modules convert sunlight directly into electricity with no moving parts, no 

fuel, no noise and no pollution. They come with 25-year warranties and will     

operate with little or no maintenance for at least 50 years.  

• In 2015, the world added more capacity for renewable energy (mostly solar and 

wind) than coal, oil, gas and nuclear combined. 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 50 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. Highway and Marine safety were a focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. 

Seven Violation tickets and seventeen written warnings were issued to drivers  

during this period. Thefts from vehicles are still occurring in Hudson’s Hope and 

residents are reminded to remove valuables from their vehicles and lock the doors. 

Unlocked vehicles are easy targets for thieves.  

 

On July 22nd, Hudson’s Hope RCMP and Hudson’s Hope Fire Services were called to 

Dinosaur Lake for a burning camper. No one was located associated to the trailer 

at the time and no injuries resulted from the fire. An owner was identified a few 

weeks later and cleaned up the debris. Arson is suspected and anyone with       

information is asked to contact the local detachment or Crime Stoppers.   

 

On July 27th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP members were called to a business on Beryl 

Prairie road for a Break and Enter. Two suspects fled the scene prior to police    

arrival. Video surveillance at the scene was provided to police and the file is still 

under investigation. Anyone with information regarding this file is asked to contact 

the local detachment or Crime Stoppers and quote file 2017-201.  

 

On July 27th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP attended the Peace Canyon bridge area to 

speak with two males fishing in a closed area above the bridge. The two were   

argumentative with police and were obviously not going to adhere to a verbal 

warning. A violation ticket for Trespass on Premises was issued as the two failed to 

grasp the danger they were placing themselves in and were likely to continue  

fishing in that area.  

 

On July 28th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was advised of a local resident taking a          

relative’s vehicle without their consent. The vehicle was eventually located in 

Moberly Lake by Chetwynd RCMP. The offender was located and subsequently   

arrested for assault and resisting arrest. Charges are pending.   

 

On August 7th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP and BC Conservation Officers conducted a 

joint check stop on Highway 29 at Farrell Creek road. Several verbal warnings 

were issued for minor infractions and a small amount of marihuana was seized 

from one vehicle.   

 

On August 8th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a traffic stop on Beryl Prairie Road.  

The driver was arrested for possession of marihuana and a search of the vehicle 

revealed small amounts of marihuana, magic mushrooms, and paraphernalia with 

Police Report: 
August 2017 
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suspected cocaine residue. The drugs were seized for destruction and no charges 

are being forwarded.  
 

On August 9th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP members were called to a residential     

structure fire. Unfortunately there was one casualty from the fire. The file has 

been referred to the Regional Coroner Office at this time. The Hudson’s Hope 

RCMP would like to express our sincere condolences to the family.   
 

On August 15th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a traffic stop with a motorcycle 

speeding on Canyon Drive. The driver was found to not have a valid license or 

insurance on the motorcycle. The driver was issued several violation tickets and 

had his motorcycle towed.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal 

activity, is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241, 

or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://

crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on submitting tips online and to browse the 

area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst. William McKenna , Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
 

 
 

SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY 
 

As the new school year begins, motorists are 

asked to be aware of children walking to and 

from school during the day. Please adhere to 

the school and playground speed limits from  

8 am - 5 pm on school days. Give yourself 

time to totally clear all your vehicle windows 

of frost and dew so that you can safely reach 

your destination.  
 
 

Violators could face fines such as:  
 

Speed in School/playground zone  

 Exceeded by less than 21km/hr:  $196 / 3 pts 

 Exceeded by more than 21km/hr:  $253 / 3 pts 

 Fail to stop for school bus:    $368 / 3 pts 

 Fail to Yield to Pedestrian (crosswalk): $167 / 3pts  

 Windshield or window that impairs driver vision: $81 
 

Thank you;  
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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11 YEAR OLD HOME, 2400 SQUARE FEET INCLUDING BASEMENT. 4 BEDROOMS 

1.5 BATH. HUGE MAIN FLOOR OPEN CONCEPT LIVING. NEW COVERED FRONT 

DECK LOOKS OUT AT PASTURE AND GARDEN. PROPERTY IS CROSS FENCED. 70 

ACRES CLEARED FOR CULTIVATION.  

 

AND THE CHERRY ON TOP…  
 
 

A GUEST HOUSE!! FULLY SERVICED 40’X12’ 2010 PARK MODEL HOME. GREAT 

FOR TEENAGERS, GUESTS, OR RENTERS TO HELP PAY THE MORTGAGE.  

Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 

MLS #R2194413          5004 BORING ROAD $444,900.00 

HOME & 1/4 SECTION IN BERYL PRAIRIE!! 
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For Immediate    

Release                   

August 3, 2017 
 

 

Wanted: Projects to        

Conserve and Enhance                       
Fish and Wildlife 

 

Submit your initial project outline 

by September 8, 2017 
 

 

PEACE REGION - The Fish & Wildlife 

Compensation Program (FWCP) funds 

projects that help conserve and      

enhance fish, wildlife and their       

habitats in the Williston and Dinosaur 

Reservoir areas. Its annual grant    

intake process is now underway and 

First Nations, groups, businesses, 

agencies or individuals are encouraged 

to apply for a grant. 
 

“Projects must align with our Action 

Plan priorities,” says Chelsea Coady, 

Manager of the FWCP’s Peace Region. 

“We have about $1.5 million annually 

for projects that support our mission.” 
 

Anyone interested in applying for a 

grant must submit a short, mandatory 

Notice of Intent - an initial project out-

line - by 5 p.m., Friday September 8, 

2017. 
 

“This Notice of Intent is easy to    

complete,” added Coady. “All we need 

is a simple project description and   

location. This is the first step towards 

informing First Nations about the    

proposed project and allows us to   

provide additional guidance before the 

submission of the online grant applica-

tion.” 

 

Grant applications are due by 5 p.m., 

Friday October 27, 2017. Learn more 

at fwcp.ca or contact Chelsea Coady at 

250-561-4884,                     chel-

sea.coady@bchydro.com 

 

“We really want to support those inter-

ested in implementing fish and wildlife 

projects in the Peace Region and we’re 

ready to support them to develop a 

strong grant application,” says Coady, 

encouraging anyone with a project 

idea, or questions about the FWCP’s 

work, to contact her. 

 

The Fish & Wildlife Compensation    

Program is a partnership between BC   

Hydro, the Province of B.C., Fisheries 

and Oceans Canada, First Nations, and 

Public Stakeholders, to conserve and 

enhance fish and wildlife impacted by 

existing BC Hydro dams. 

 

For more information contact: 

Angus Glass 

FWCP Communications Coordinator 

Angus.glass@bchydro.com 

250-352-1300 

Caribou maternity penning  is just one of the 
projects currently being funded by the 
FWCP, which is showing signs of success. 
Photo credit Wildlife Infometrics Inc. 
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 Volunteer help Appreciated Phone: 250.783.5220 

The Double “H” Saddle Club 

Would like to invite you to our fall 2017 

BC High School/ Jr Rodeo 

 

Saturday, September 9th, 2017 Starting at 10am  

Sunday, September 10th, 2017 Starting at 9am  
 

 

Please join us in cheering on our athletes!!! 
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     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

    “Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

 We have a huge amount and   

selection of different varieties of 

trees and fruit trees on sale right 

now at our Greenhouse. Let us 

know how we can help you. 
 
 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 
Farmer’s Market!      

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

 

THE GRAD CLASS OF 2018 
IS LOOKING FOR WORK! 

 

 

Have any odd jobs 
that need to be done? 

 

HIRE A GRAD! 
 

For more information, 
please call: 

 

Sandy Kempster   
   250-783-5225  
Kim Stacey   
   250-783-1040  

Listen. Put away the electronic gadgets, cell 
phones and ear buds so you can hear ap-
proaching traffic that may be hard to see. 

Be Seen. Wear bright clothes and/or reflec-
tive gear especially at night and in poor 

Crossing Basics. Stop at the curb. Look left and right for 
oncoming vehicles that might be turning. When the inter-
section is clear, start crossing and keep looking  
for approaching vehicles. 

Look. Make sure all vehicles have stopped 
before entering the road. Make eye contact 
before crossing. 

Sidewalk/no sidewalk. Walk on the inside edge of the 
sidewalk away from the road, so you’re further away 
from the traffic. Walk facing oncoming traffic if there isn’t 
a sidewalk, so you can see approaching vehicles and 
make eye contact with drivers. 

Set a good example. Never jaywalk or run to cross 
the street. Where possible, cross at intersections with 
a pedestrian crossing light or marked crosswalk 

Parked vehicles. Avoid shortcuts through 
parking lots or around parked cars where 
it’s harder for drivers to see small children. 

Quiz time. Make a fun, interactive 
game out of guessing the correct 
traffic signs and  meanings with 
your child. 

Map it out. Plan your child’s route with them ahead 
of time. Review street names and landmarks to ori-
ent them. 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Programs being offered: 
 

CanSkate: A learn-to-skate program that focuses on fun, partici-

pation and basic skill development. For beginners 3 years of age  

and older. 

STARSkate: STARSkate offers opportunities for skaters of all ages 

to develop fundamental figure skating skills in the areas of ice 

dance, skating skills, free skate and interpretive skating. 

STARSkate (Competitive Stream): Skaters have the opportunity 

to take Skate Canada Tests through a nationally standardized    

testing system and enter competitions. 
 

Come see us at the Fall Sign Up Night to register! 
 

For more information email us at  

hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com or call/text Becky at 250-783-8260! 

Hudson’s Hope Figure 
Skating Club 

 2017/2018 Skating Season 

mailto:hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     

 
WILLS & ESTATES 

 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

MONDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 

25TH  

IS “BAG DAY” 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED  
TUESDAYS  

AFTER BAG DAY* 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 by text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Tuesday, September 5th  

Monday, October 2nd  
 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus          

generally starts making the return trip 

from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, September 12th 

Tuesday, October 10th    

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 

 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 
Tuesdays 

 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..10:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday/Sunday……….……………………………………….…..Closed 
Statutory Holidays……………...…………………………….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events (Emily Nusse)………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)………….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


